
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 2024 News  

Dear Friends and Family, 

“Yet I will rejoice in the Lord, I will joy in the God of my salvation” (Habakkuk 3:18) was the text used by our   

visiting speaker for our Giving Thanks Sunday earlier in October. It was a great service with two first-time visi-       

tors there, one of whom was unsaved. The preacher noted that Habakkuk had spent nearly the whole book com-   

plaining and then determined that he would be thankful despite his circumstances. One writer noted that we can    

always FIND things to complain about, but that we always HAVE many things for which to be be thankful.  

From now until Christmas is a wonderful and busy time with youth groups, men’s and ladies’ Bible studies and            

Religious Instruction (RI’s) classes finishing up for the year by the end of November and Christmas activities           

and services are being planned. In RI’s, I will be concentrating on the birth, death and resurrection of Christ in           

the lessons. Please pray that the gospel will be presented clearly and that the children are able to concentrate     

(students and teachers are getting tired and need a break). Please pray for these ministries. 

              

(Photos of the Giving Thanks service and fellowship meal) 

            Please pray for Bryce as he recovers from wrist surgery. The injury came from when Bryce broke his wrist three       

            years ago. Please pray that it heals well over the next three months. Please pray for Clarisse (Reese) as she multi-   

            tasks nearly fulltime work, her last 6 months of college, including teaching practicums, preparing to get married  

            in June and her ministries at church.       

            Thank you for your prayers and gracious giving, 

            Kelly, Becca, Reese and Bryce Gilliam 

 


